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Attached is the June 2016 DJJ Newsletter. This month's issue includes a cover story on Employee Appreciation Day, 
stories on some of the great things going on in our county offices and facilities, a special message from the Director 
on the DJJ's Job Readiness Training (JRT) sites, and many other recognitions, announcements, and articles relating to 
DJJ and the accomplishments of our employees. 
 
Very Respectfully,
 

Patrick Montgomery
Public Affairs Director
South Carolina Department of Juvenile Justice
Office: 803-896-9765
Cell: 803-920-9850
Email: ptmont@scdjj.net
http://www.state.sc.us/djj/
 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and may 
contain information which is legally privileged or otherwise exempt from disclosure. They are intended 
solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom this e-mail is addressed. If you are not one of the 
named recipients or otherwise have reason to believe that you have received this message in error, 
please immediately notify the sender and delete this message immediately from your computer. Any 
other use, retention, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited.
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